Police and Crime Commissioner for Surrey — Decision Making Record

Report Title Donation of surplus vehicle to Newwave Charity
Decision number: 043/2020

Author and Job Role: Kelvin Menon, OPCC Treasurer

Protective Marking: Official

Executive Summary:

The PCC has received a request to donate one of its fleet vehicles that has reached
the end of its service to the Newwave in the Community charity. This will be used to
carry equipment for its workshops and events.

There is no initial outlay for this vehicle. It is currently part of the fleet and will be
replaced by a new vehicle. The only loss here would be the auction value of the vehicle
that is donated which has been estimated to be £4,000 which will be shared by the
PCC and force jointly. There will be no on-going costs to the police as these will be
covered by Newwave. Full ownership will not be transferred for 2 years to prevent
Newwave selling the vehicle on for profit.

RECOMMENDATIONS

That the PCC agrees to:
1. Donate an ex-fleet vehicle to the Newwave charity;
2. Share the £4,000 loss of sales proceeds with the Force.

Police and Crime Commissioner Approval

| approve the recommendation(s):
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Signature:



Date: 24/09/2020

All decisions must be added to the decision register.

Areas of consideration

Consultation
None required.

Financial implications
As discussed in the report.

Legal
None.

Risks
None.

Equality and diversity
None.

Risks to human rights
None.



